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Good afternoon. It’s 1pm and this is Radio Miraya News with Susan Dokolo.
The headlines:
· South Sudan Peace talks adjourned to pave way for further consultations
· UN Special Representative of the Secretary-General on Sexual Violence in Conflict undertakes first mission to South Sudan

· Government urged to increase support for teachers training
IGAD mediated peace talks in Ethiopia’s Bahir Dar town have been postponed for two weeks, to pave way for further consultations between the warring parties. 

Last week, talks hit a deadlock after negotiators failed to reach a common agreement on the powers of the Prime Minister. 

A press statement released by IGAD says the special envoys for South Sudan will continue their engagement with the leaders of IGAD, principals of the peace process including President Salva Kiir Mayardit and Dr. Riek Machar, leader of the SPLM/A In-Opposition and with the friends and partners of South Sudan. 
The Spokesperson of the Government Delegation at the Peace Talks, Michael Makuei Lueth, says he remains optimistic that the talks are on a path to achieving substantial results. He explains what the two parties have agreed on so far. 

Michael Makuei Lueth: “We agreed on the transitional period of 30 months as signed in the protocol. We agreed on the next structure of the next transitional government of national unity that will comprise of the legislature, the executive and the judiciary. We disagreed on the pre-transitional period which the protocol says is 90 days and the rebels are saying should only one month. These are some of the issues but the main issue is the competence and the powers of the Prime Minister. We are making some progress and we are optimistic that when we come in the next round we will be in position to go back with peace to the people of South Sudan.” 

In a related development, Edmond Yakani, the executive director of the Community Empowerment for Progress Organization (CEPO) is urging the warring parties to reach a compromise on the powers of the Prime Minister in order to speed up the peace process. 

Edmund Yakani: “Issues of power shouldn’t drag the country for violence and shouldn’t keep on our citizens to keep on suffering in the displaced camps; where now the level of prostitution is increasing among our young girls, boys are becoming criminals on the street. So we need them really to commit themselves to peace. So for the mediators we are urging them that let them use the principles of accommodation and the principles of compromise that the negotiating parties should commit themselves to. We are urging IGAD to ensure that the question of the Prime Minister requires some accommodation, it requires some compromise.” 
The Special Representative of the Secretary-General on Sexual Violence in Conflict, Zainab Hawa Bangura, is in the country to assess the situation of sexual violence in the ongoing conflict.
During her six-day visit, Bangura will discuss what concrete measures can be taken to prevent and respond to violations taking place, including providing critical support to survivors. 

The office of the UN Special Representative of the Secretary-General on Sexual Violence in Conflict says use of sexual violence has been a distinct feature in the conflict that broke out in South Sudan in December last year between pro-government forces and opposition fighters. 

Human rights groups have documented reported incidents of sexual violence include rape, gang rape, forced abortion and sexual harassment by all sides.

Government is being urged to increase support for teachers training in order to cut down the rate of illiteracy in South Sudan.

The United Nations Children’s Fund estimates that more than one million primary school aged children, mostly from rural areas, are not in school, while the few schools that do exist are not conducive to learning.

The chairperson of Juba County Teachers Professional Union, Levi Simba Lasu, says good quality education can be achieved through improved standards of teachers. 

Levi Simba Lasu: “Teachers are really very important and teachers are making more efforts in development of human resources in the world, as well as in uplifting the standard of education in South Sudan. Let all people cooperate with teachers. The message I want to give you is that let the nation try to put teachers into consideration so that the teachers will love their jobs more and this also will help teachers in their further development. Also the country should try to train teachers who are not trained so that they will be able to teach properly or they will be able to pass knowledge to the students.”

Meanwhile, celebrations to mark World Teachers Day in Juba have been postponed to Thursday 9 October.

In a related development, the UN Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization (UNESCO) is today publishing a new paper that shows that at least 93 countries have an acute teacher shortage.

The paper estimates that the countries will need to recruit about four million teachers to achieve universal primary education by 2015.

UNESCO points out that what is needed is quality education imparted by qualified teachers which many countries in Sub-Saharan Africa don't have.

Nihan Koseleci, a research officer for the Education for All Global Monitoring Report, says many countries including South Sudan are sacrificing standards in the rush to fill the chronic, global shortage of teachers.

Nihan Koseleci: “If we compare the salaries of teachers to the other professions of similar qualifications what we see is that there is a huge gap. Teachers are less well paid than in other professions so we need to provide some competitive salaries for young people so they can enter the profession and of course we need to provide them with some good career alternative. We need to support them especially at the beginning of their career so that they don’t give up.”
Authorities in Lakes state have unanimously agreed to rid the state of any illegal arms in the hands of the civilian population.

The decision to disarm comes amid growing concerns about the heightened insecurity and violent traditional cattle raids in Lakes State. 

Abraham Maloth Marier, the newly appointed commissioner for Rumbek North County, says the caretaker governor, Matur Chut Dhuol, together with the commissioners of Rumbek Centre, North, and Chueibet counties have agreed to disarm the populations.

Abraham Maloth Marier: “We have a collective agreement among the three counties – Rumbek Central, Rumbek North and Chueibet. We the three commissioners and the governor agreed and passed a resolution to disarm our people and then the government will protect the civilian if any accountant attacks to the civilians.”

And in regional news, scores of Kenyan MPs are preparing to travel to The Hague in support of President Uhuru Kenyatta, who is due to appear at the International Criminal Court (ICC) this week.

The hearing on Wednesday aims to set a date for the trial to commence.

Uhuru Kenyatta faces charges of organizing ethnic massacres that killed 1,200 people after the 2007 elections. 

Kenyatta whose trial has been delayed several times because of a lack of evidence, denies the charges. 

Kenyatta's lawyers have repeatedly said the whole case should be dropped because of a lack of evidence.

And in sports, the annual state basketball tournament championship has kicked off at Nimra Talata basketball stadium in Juba.

The national engineering team won the opening match on Friday against Melekia by 53 – 46 points.
The president of the national engineering club, Mayik Kornelio Koriom, told Radio Miraya that he was proud of what his two-month old team has achieved.

Mayik Kornelio Koriom: “I am really very proud of my team, coach and players. They have done a wonderful job and they have been training very hard for the last two week. That is a result of being a hard player. Basically, I am really happy for them… Hopefully we can do better and have more fans and we can bring them to our side and we are very proud about it. We have just defeated the former champion of this tournament. That shows a level of hard work that my team is putting in it and we are going to continue to support the team until they can deliver more and more and hopefully we can win this championship.”  
In other matches, Warrior’s team beat Munuki by 59-35 points while Hilal beat Gudele by 46-30 points.  
The Black stars basketball team won its match against Citizens by 54 – 43 points.

To end the news, the main stories once again:
· South Sudan Peace talks adjourned to pave way for further consultations
· UN Special Representative of the Secretary-General on Sexual Violence in Conflict undertakes first mission to South Sudan

· Government urged to increase support for teachers training
You have been listening to Radio Miraya News. I am Susan Dokolo.
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